Notice of Meeting
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public hearing concerning the State Road (S.R.) 79 Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study from S.R. 8 (I-10) to the Alabama State line to which all persons are invited. 
DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, September 27, 2018, 5:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. CT; Open House: 6:00 p.m. CT – Presentation

PLACE: Northside Assembly of God, 1009 Rangeline Street, Bonifay, FL
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The hearing will begin at 5:30 p.m. in an open-house format, with a formal presentation at 6 p.m., followed by a public comment period.

This public hearing is being held to provide interested persons an opportunity to review the analysis and findings of the PD&E Study and to provide input on the Recommended Alternative.  The project also includes evaluation of environmental impacts including an anticipated de minimis finding under Section 4(f) of the U.S. Department of Transportation Act.

Maps, drawings and other project information will be on display. FDOT representatives will be available to discuss the proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.
Project information will be available for review on September 6, 2018 at the Holmes County Public Library (303 J Etheridge, Bonifay, FL 32425). Persons wishing to submit written comments may do so at the hearing or mail / email them to Kimberly Stephens (kistephens@hntb.com or 1282 Office Park Drive, Chipley, Florida 32428) no later than October 11, 2018.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Kimberly Stephens, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9015.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting the Kimberly Stephens, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9015. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, District Public Information Director, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C.§327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
